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Angelus Letter

16 May 2020

Saturday of the Fifth Week of Easter

9 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST PUBLIC MASS

15 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

Here is the schedule for this weekend’s live-streaming Masses:

                        Sunday, May 17th, 2020

                                    9:00AM          Fr. Simone

                                    10:00AM        Fr. Valencheck

THEOLOGY ON THE ROCKS 

Theology on the Rocks will live-stream from the St. Sebastian Rectory this coming Monday the 19th.  “Doors Open” at 7PM and the talk will begin at 7:30.  We will try to figure out something to keep you busy until 7:30.  The speaker will be Toni Agnesi, Inspirational Speaker, best-selling author and Hall of Fame Broadcaster.  “Be Someone’s Angel” is what he will be presenting to you.  Find it on our parish’s YouTube channel.  He will answer your questions via the live chat feature.

I have the next TOR.  Anyone have a topic you want covered?  I’m trying to decide by Sunday (tomorrow).

.  
FROM THE MAILBAG

What about face masks at Mass?  The overwhelming questions/comments that have been sent in are about face masks.  “How will the wearing of them be enforced?  What if we have children that won’t keep them on?”  Most of the emails run along these lines.

Putting my own opinions on the matter aside, let it first be remembered that there is not an obligation to go to Mass as of yet.  If you are in a risk group or simply have a fear of contracting the disease, you are under no obligation to go to Mass.  Further, if you are sick or are caring for someone who is sick or you have a concern about the health of a person in your care who is in a risk category, you should attend Mass via live-streamed.

As for the wearing of masks while in the church, all I can say is that our bishops have asked us to wear them.  We will be supplying a limited number of masks for those who forget.  

May our community be as passionate about sharing the Gospel of Christ as it can be for expressing concerns about masks.  (I say that with a smile although you can’t see it through the mask - because most of those who wrote in are all about spreading the faith!).
STORIES

A while back I asked you to send in any amusing stories that happened during our Stay at Home time.  I just haven’t been able to get around to posting any.  Here is one:

Father I have a funny story but it didn't happen here it happened to my sister in Texas.  She went to the grocery store to do the curbside pickup.  However the line was so long she waited 45 minutes in her car and by the time her groceries arrived, her car had run out of gas. The guy who delivered the groceries felt so guilty that he had his jumper cables in his car and helped her that way so she didn't at least have to call a tow truck. Needless to say it was not the perfect experience because also half of the groceries she ordered were not in stock!

Thanks for the smile.

ST. SEBASTIAN HELPING OUT

We are still assisting people through St. Vincent de Paul Society, the Goodwill truck has returned, the Good Samaritan Center has been working diligently, and tomorrow it is St. Sebastian’s turn at the Peter Maurin Center.  Fellow St. Sebastianites have been cooking this week and tomorrow three volunteers (we are limited under current circumstances) will be distributing food.  To all those out there helping our brothers and sisters in need, Thank You!

For more information about the Peter Maurin Center go to: http://www.petermaurincenter.org
RULES FOR SINGING

If you are interested, there is an additional set of guidelines that have come out concerning music ministry during this time of COVID-19.  Oh dear! If you would like to read these they can be viewed on our parish website, https://www.stsebastian.org/news/updates-fr-valencheck,

QUIZ

A few years ago, a quiz was put together about the rectory for a project that was going on.  Marcy Smith found it and sent it in for something for you to do.  Here are some of the questions:

1. How many toilets are there in the rectory:  A) 5 B) 7 C) 11

2. How many bathtubs? A) 3 B) 7 C) 11

3. What year was the rectory built?

4. Where was the priest’s residence just prior to the current rectory being built?

5. How many rooms are there in the rectory (not including restrooms)?  A) As many as there are inches in a ruler?  B) As many as there are days in February?  C) As many as there are letters in the alphabet.

6. How many offices was it built for?

7. How many offices were in there when Fr. Valencheck first arrived?

8. How many offices are in there now?

9. What parish family name is shared with the architect of the rectory?

10. How many of our 5 pastors actually lived in the pastor suite?

11. How many men are we expecting to live full time in the rectory this summer?

The answers to the above quiz are listed below.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

I am happy to report two more people off of our sick list who have recovered from COVID-19!  Note that not everybody on our sick list is struggling from the Coronavirus.  Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

Katy Carris, Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

QUIZ ANSWERS

12. C - 11 although one of them is completely unusable and even Fr. Simone didn’t know that it existed until it was pointed out to him.

13. A - 3 and they are tiny.

14. The rectory was built in 1938 on the 10th anniversary of the parish.

15. 100 Elmdale.

16. B - there are 29 rooms in the rectory

17. 3 - one for the pastor, one for the secretary and one to be shared by everyone else.

18. The offices took over 15 rooms or approximately 50% of the house not including rooms used for meetings and other parish activities.

19. There are currently 6 offices in the rectory, the rest of the offices being distributed to Forest Lodge or the school building. 

20. Kraus.  Monsignor Zwisler and Robert Kraus went to grade school together.  Mr. Kraus became an architect and his firm, Kraus and Helkamp designed all of the St. Sebastian buildings.

21. Only 3.  Fr. Byrider let Monsignor remain in the pastor’s suite and didn’t bother to move in there when Monsignor passed.  Fr. McDonough also did not dislodge his parochial vicar from that space when he became pastor.  Fr. Karg returned to the pastor suite due to the increase in office space needed which in turn greatly reduced the living areas. We are planning on 2 priests and 3 seminarians.  There are also 2 additional priests who stay at the parish on a regular basis for one or two nights a week when they are in town to do ministry.  
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Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




